#### Bakewell St. PO Box 26. Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

# CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL

# EWSLINK

ww.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 15 28th May 2014

## <u>CALENDAR</u>

### **PRINCIPAL'S NEWS**

**UPCOMING EVENTS** 



\*Monday - Friday 26<sup>th</sup>-30<sup>th</sup> May **Education Week** 

\*Thursday 29th May Open Day / Family night

\*Friday 30<sup>th</sup> May Last day for 'Special Lunch' orders to be handed in

\*Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> June Curriculum Day

Friday 20th June 'Special Lunch' Day

\*Friday 27th June Last day of Term 2 3.15pm finish

Thank you to the staff, parents and volunteers who attended the 3/4 and 5/6 camps last week. Mr Peel, Mrs Bloomfield, Mrs Robinson, Miss Donovan, Mr Wormell, Laval Fernand, Sara Callus, Sarah Dupuy, Dean Murdoch, Darryl Evans, Liz Taus, David Edwards, Jenni Lorne, Brenna Waller, Carly Millichap, Jacqueline Barrow and Abbey De Jong all contributed to a wonderful experience at Wombat Corner.

Our Prep information evening was held in the BER last night congratulations to Miss Radford and Mrs Hughes who provided an informative session for the parents who attended. Thank you to Mrs Doolan who provided supervision of the young children who attended the sessions, enabling their parents to listen without distraction. Congratulations to our student leaders, Ben, Lauren, Jemma and Nick who also impressed the parents with their wellprepared speeches.

If you have a child who will be attending school in 2015 as a Prep, please contact us to arrange enrolment.

We are looking forward to seeing families at our **Open Night** tomorrow between 5.00pm – 7.00pm. Families are invited to attend and participate in the variety of activities run by staff.

Congratulations to the following students who were drawn out of this month's 100% attendance raffle and will receive a Beleza voucher - Ronan E. Jayde Mc. Harry C. and Zachary H.



Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

# **House Points**

Cameron

Russell 2<sup>nd</sup>·

Bakewell

Childers

#### **Quote of the Week**

'We achieve more as a community than as an individual'

# Student Birthdays

Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week

Kakoda T.

Bryce C.

Decoda W.

#### **Stars of the Week**

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

Grade	Student	For being
Junior LH	Sunny S.	Co-operative
Junior MR	Ethan A.S.	Persistent
Junior MD	Ryan A.	Respectful
Junior MC	Roslynn T.	Respectful
Middle LB	Hayley T.	Persistent
Middle ER	Jack T.	Persistent
Middle SG	Maria T.W.	Respectful
Senior IW	Brianna B.	Persistent
Senior MD	Adam S.	Conscientious
Senior BA	Maggie P.	Supportive
Phys.Ed.	Brodie T. (SIW)	Co-operative
Arts	Virul M. (JMD)	Creative
Ass't Principal	Hailey M (MSG)	Resilient
Principal	MLB	Organised



Parents please note that school finishes at 3.15pm. The school does not offer on site before and after school care, therefore we ask that you collect your child/ren promptly. We have an arrangement with Westernport Child Care and Judy Clarkson. Both of these centres offer before and after school care, with a drop off and collection service from within the school grounds. We thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

Westernport Child Care 5995 4970 Judy Clarkson Child Care 5996 1415

#### **CURRICULUM**

### **Education Week**

The official DEECD dates for Education Week this year are 18 – 24th May. As this was the week our school had camps for Middle and Senior school students, we decided to hold our special events this week.

The theme for this year's Education Week is "Scientists do Amazing Things". Our Open Evening tomorrow (5.00 - 7.00pm) will include some science activities, as well as Art and ICT based activities.

The teachers here at CPS work very hard to provide interesting, engaging and challenging activities and lessons to ensure that our students are given every opportunity to achieve their full potential. Special evenings such as our Open Evening tomorrow are an opportunity for parents and carers to experience the types of learning activities provided to our students.

Tomorrow evening will also be a great chance for your child/ren to "teach" you a thing or two. Children love to share their new found knowledge with you and what better way than for them to complete learning tasks with you!

Our quote this week, 'We achieve more as a community than as an individual' is certainly true here at CPS. When we work together as a community we can offer so much more to our students. Attending special events here at school shows our students that the school and their families are working together to help them, and confirms that we are all working together to help them be the best they can possibly be.

#### Di Fernand – Assistant Principal

#### **STUDENT NEWS**



What a wonderful time we had on camp last week!! The weather was fantastic and all the students enjoyed themselves while participating in activities such as the flying fox, canoeing, archery, trampolining and hut building.

Some of the huts were very secure. We had some very talented archers as well.

We would like to offer a very big THANK YOU to our wonderful parents who attended and assisted at camp.

As a bonus we were able to take a walk to the local railway station and were lucky enough to see Puffing Billy and learn about the history of the train.



#### **COMMUNITY NEWS**



**Thank-you** to all the families and friends who have shopped at the Good Guys and earned donation credits to support our school. Remember every time you shop at Good Guys, ask for your Cranbourne cash credits to go to our school.

#### **School Uniform Reminder!**

Bomber jackets and windcheaters with yellow bands and the old logo are no longer part of our school uniform and should no longer be worn. New items with our new school logo can be purchased from Beleza.

Please note: "Hoodies" are not part of our school uniform.

<u>Thank you</u> to all our families and friends who have been purchasing products at The Good Guys – our school has accumulated over \$4000 to spend on supporting the Well Being of the school.

Past purchases have included fridges, microwaves, toasters, kettles, etc. for supporting the Breakfast club, Science and cooking programs.

#### STUDENT ATTENDANCE:

<u>REMEMBER</u> – Literacy starts at 9.00am. Your child's learning in every subject is impacted by their literacy capabilities. If your child is absent or late, their access to the daily literacy session is impacted.

Aim for being ON TIME every day!

# Open Day & Family Night Thursday 29th May

Tomorrow Thursday 29th May Cranbourne Primary School will be opening its learning spaces!

An invitation to our parents/carers!

You are welcome to visit, join in and observe your child's learning from 9:00am to 11:00am.

In the evening, you are invited to participate in a Family Science, Art & ICT night, from 5:00pm to 7:00pm.

Families will be able to take part in various science experiments, art activities and ICT activities. You may even get to make goo or fire a balloon rocket.



